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Dear Parishioner
O

ur Parish Twinning project is now in its ninth year.   During this time many families have joined us who may not yet be fully informed about our link with Malawi.    Those who have been here from the start might welcome a reminder of what we have achieved so far.

A series of newsletters will be published over the coming months, which will outline a brief history of each of our projects and a selection of our other giving.   These will highlight what has so far been achieved for our friends in Malawi.
~~~~~~~

The British Protectorate of Nyasaland became the independent nation of Malawi in July 1964.   Malawi is a small, land-locked country in Southern Africa, sharing borders with Mozambique, Zambia and Tanzania.   It ranks amongst the world’s poorest and least developed countries.
· The climate is sub tropical with six months of often heavy rain in the summer and a dry winter. 

· There are limited natural resources which are considered insufficient to justify the expense of mining: although a company has recently started to mine for uranium.
· There is an estimated population of just over 14 million.  
· Life expectancy at birth is 44 for men and 43 for women.   This is because there is a very high risk of major infectious diseases.
· Infant mortality rate is 8.9% (2009 estimate)
· The latest available figure (2007) shows that 11.9% of the adult population suffers with HIV/AIDS and this is a rapidly growing problem.  

· Approximately 90% of the population live in rural communities and are subsistence farmers.  Their small crops are often ruined by the torrential rain in the summer and by drought in the winter, so hunger is an ever present threat.
· There is very little employment for a largely uneducated population.   The male is considered the head of the family and often leaves home for long periods, to seek work in neighbouring countries.   This will leave a woman at home to cope with raising her family and feeding them from what she can grow.
This is the stark reality of Life in Malawi.
Malawi – Twin ... The story so far...
When Father Michael first suggested in 2001 that we form an association with a third world country, we already had a link with Malawi.   One of our Hadlow families had been sponsoring a student through his training for the priesthood.   This student, Fr Emmanuel, came over to Tonbridge in 1996, to supply during Fr Michael’s holiday.   Since then priests from Malawi have visited each year to supply during the month of August.   (Fr Emmanuel was appointed a Bishop in October 2007.) 
A team of four parishioners formed the original Malawi Team.   There followed much discussion with the two Malawian priests, who were at Tonbridge and Sevenoaks that year and our Malawi Twinning Project was formed.
~~~~

So what have we been doing for the past eight years?
We have twinned with three Parishes – each with very large communities, who rank amongst the poorest in the country.
Each has a primary school; one has a pre-school playgroup and a residential home for blind children.
We have provided each Parish with a laptop computer to facilitate communication.

· We have ongoing projects with each school to improve facilities for pupils and teachers.
· We have financed the setting up and ongoing operation of the pre-school playgroup.
· We have improved facilities for the children in the School for the Blind.  
· Many of our parishioners sponsor students through secondary school and beyond.

· We have aided the irrigation of a large field to assist in crop production.
· We have paid for major repairs to the seminary where Fr Denis is Rector.

· We have supplied money for pumps and solar panels to aid access to fresh water.
· In 2005 the country experienced a severe drought and your team decided to appeal for help.   The response from our parishioners was staggering, with £18,000 raised in just six weeks.    The money was used to buy food for many communities of all faiths and thousands of lives were saved.  
This is the rewarding reality of supporting the people of Malawi
Next month we will tell you about our first project – the parish of Nsanje.
Peter Wells

On behalf of your Malawi Team
THE PARISH OF CORPUS CHRISTI TONBRIDGE AND


 ST PETER’S HADLOW


TWINNED WITH PARISHES IN MALAWI








